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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse,  Sheila Coyne,  Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Rachelle Licon, Kathy Nguyen, Carol Skoog, Catherine Sun,  Bret Watson

The March 2012 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on March 21, 2012 in the Lunch Room adjacent to the District Boardroom and was conducted by Carol Skoog

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Carol Skoog called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  February meeting minutes were approved.
2) Treasurer’s Report
Kathy Nguyen’s provided a revised Treasurer’s Report format for February that includes the Classified Senate Scholarship Fund 84493 – the new formatted was voted on and approved.  
3) Retreat Update

Preparations are well along and on schedule.  Breakfast & lunch will be provided and there is no cost, however attendees will need to pre-register in order to participate in the lunch.  The ACE Union will be providing T-Shirts and the Retreat Committee is considering giving out gift bags.  A letter will be sent to District Supervisors inviting them to the Retreat and thanking them for their support in allowing their staffs to attend.

4) Election of New Senators and Other Board Positions
CSCS elections will be held near the end of April 2012 and will be announced in the upcoming CSCS Newsletter.  Open CSCS positions will be identified and published in the Newsletter.

5) Payroll Deduction For For Dues vs. Scholarship Donations
Currently, CSCS dues and Scholarship Fund deductions are on the same form.  It was decided that two separate forms are required: CSCS Dues; Scholarship Fund.  Drake Lewis will be asked to assist in the redesign of these forms.

6) Location of CSCS Documents, Procedures, Etc
Carol Skoog will work on putting a binder together with procedures and information that will be helpful to pass on to the next CSCS President.  The CSCS agreed that it would also be good to have the information available online, but probably just for the Executive Committee to view - this might require password protecting the file.  Carol will work with Drake Lewis on this.

7) CCCCS Leadership Institute
The California Community Colleges Classified Senate is holding their 20th Annual Classified Leadership Institute in June and is requesting items that can be donated for their Silent Auction fundraising event.  The Senate decided to donate a  CSCS T-Shirt for the Auction.  

8) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Work is progressing on the next Newsletter

Employee of the Month

Someone poked holes in two of the photos posted on the EOM Display Board.  Catherine Sun purchased Plexiglas to cover the entire Employee of the Month photo board. There are enough nominations for Winter; currently are soliciting nominations for Spring

New Hire Committee

A New Hire Orientation session was conducted with Gracian Lecue of Janitorial Services 

Scholarship Committee

108 applications were received with about 50% coming from each College.  A 5-person committee has been established to review all the applications.   The respective College Financial Aid Offices will also participate in reviewing selected applications.  There is approximately $2600 in the Scholarship Fund.  Senate approved creating two $500 Scholarships – one for each College.  Given the large number of applicants (108) it may be necessary to review and revise qualifications for the Scholarship for the future.

9)  District Committee Reports

Budget

For Fiscal Year 2011-12, the budget deficit increased from $7.6 million to $10.4 million.  The State’s larger projected deficit could result in an additional loss of $2.6 million in revenue.  District enrollment is down by approximately 400 FTEs which would result in reducing funding by the State in the amount of $2 million.  International Student enrollment increased by an amount of $800,000.  

The new benefits program will not affect the District’s General Fund, but it should keep benefits costs down.  

Chancellors Advisory Committee

Medical benefit changes were approved.  New email/calendaring system is being implemented.
HRAC

No report provided.    
ETAC

No report provided.  Next meeting is March 22.

EIS Steering Committee

DegreeWorks for Students and Counseling being well received.  Banner/Financial Aid Ver 8.13 and CALBHR upgrades implemented.  Testing in progress for major CALB/Banner Student upgrade.  ETS working on upgrading the Banner/Oracle databases from version 10g to 11g.  Foothill is planning to start some Summer Qtr classes in June, before the normal July 2 Summer Qtr start dates.  
10)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on April 18, 2012 in the District Board Room.  Carol Skoog adjourned the meeting.
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